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President’s Message 
First of all I would like to congratulate 
Florence Barr for turning 100 years old!!  If 
you see her, be sure to wish her a Happy 
Birthday.  She has been very active in Golden 
Ponds  for many years and is still going 
strong!! 

Deb Beliveau ,who has been the editor of this 
newsletter for the last three years, has 
decided to step down.  She has done a 
fantastic job as editor of the monthly ATP.  If 
you run into her around the ponds, please 
thank her.  

Now the good news, Jeanne Jean and Mike 
Richardson have accepted the challenge of 
being co-editors of the ATP beginning with 
the December edition and Deb will work with 
them to ensure a smooth transition.     

The annual Bazaar is set for November 6 – 
8th.  We need all the help we can get to make 
it successful.  The proceeds are used by the 
HOA to support every activity in the park.  
Please contact Sonny Delaurentis at 
609-206-9973 or any of the board members to 
get involved.     

The annual Christmas drive-thru is set for 
Saturday December 13th.  You will be hearing 
a lot more about this in the near future.  
Again, we will need all the help we can get!! 

We sure are pleased that we get to spend the 
winter in paradise. I hope to see you soon 
around the ponds. 

Gary Lange HOA President  

 

                                                                             

Around The Ponds Staff 

Ad layout and billing: Ruth Chuqui-Conder 
ATP Printing: Jeanne Jean 
Distribution coordinator: Frank Forney 
 
Distribution 
Mike DeJuliis, Frank Forney, Sandy Foster, Linda 
Groves, Gary Lange, Len & Marylou Meenan, 
Kim Krause, Jerry Turner, Jan Malanga, Barbara 
Chenette, Anthony Pagano. 
Back up: Ed Lamoureux, Nona Pagano, Liz 
Corso, Paul George and Ray McIntosh. 
 
Copy is due by the 20th of the preceding 
month. 
 
It is the intent of the ATP staff to deliver the 
newsletter by the last day of the month. Please be 
patient as some residents may receive their copy 
earlier than others. Extra calendars will be 
available on the table in the north clubhouse. If 
you have not received your copy, by the first, 
please contact Frank Forney at 804-491-3104  
 
You can go online to: www.goldenponds.com 
or https://goldenpondsfp.hoaspace.com/ for a 
full version of the ATP. 
___________________________ 
HOA OFFICERS 
President. – Gary Lange 
Vice President of Homeowners –  Steve Salatino 
Vice President of Activities – Alice Peck 
Treasurer – Ruth Chuqui - Conder 
Assistant Treasurer – Tom Dillon 
Secretary – Jeanne Jean  
Assistant Secretary – Betty Csehi 
Directors– Brenda Cavanagh, Barbara Chenette,  
Frank Forney, Rosemary May, Anthony DeJuliis 
 

 

https://goldenpondsfp.hoaspace.com/


 

MANAGER’S NOTICE 
LET US WELCOME A FEW NEW 
RESIDENTS:  
Joyce Randall and Patricia Nelson 
bought 1864 Stonybrook Dr. and they are 
from Florida.  
Let us welcome back Gloria Criscione; 
she bought 1740 Bar Harbor Drive. 
Welcome to the WONDERFUL Golden 
Ponds community.  
*We have different mowers mowing so if 
you mow your own yard, you need to put 
a small NO MOW sign up.  

*No smoking or vaping in the 
clubhouses or in the pool.  

Once again we are sorry for any 
inconvenience with the street work. As 
soon as the rain stops for a bit they will 
be getting it done.  

*Do not park in the yard or the street.  

*No guest dogs.  

Reminder: you are responsible for the 
trees on the leased land. Make sure you 
keep the trees trimmed.  

*Check your house for power washing. 
Driveways also need to be done.  

If you haven't paid your Yard Waste and 
Recycling for the year it was due 
September 1, 2025 please pay $43.64 
ASAP.  

The season will be starting soon. I hope 
everyone has a great one.  

LIFE IS LIKE A CAMERA.....  

Focus on what's important! Capture the 
good times, Develop from the negatives, 
And if things don't work out, Take 
another shot.  

Park Manager, Yvette Peppard  

OCTOBER HOLIDAYS/DATES 
10/2.......Yom Kippur 
10/13.....Columbus Day 
10/31.....Halloween 
************************************************** 
GOLDEN PONDS HOA WEBSITE NEWS! 

NEED A QUICKER ACCESS TO 
THE HOA WEBSITE??? 

TRY THE QR CODE! 
How to use: 
Open camera app on your phone/tablet 
Aim camera at the above QR Code (Don’t 
take a picture) but center QR Code to see 
on your camera. 
A website popup will appear on your 
screen. 
Click on the popup and away you go!!!! 

 
************************************************** 
I want to thank all my friends and 
neighbors for the beautiful cards I 
received on my 90th birthday! 
It's wonderful to live in such a loving, 
caring community. 
 
Gloria Durocher 

 



 

GOLDEN PONDS BOOK CLUB 
We had a unique meeting on September 
11th when we got together to talk about   
Angry Housewives Eating Bon Bons. 
None of the four of us had finished it. 
Sometimes, life just gets away from us. 
However, three of us; Joan, Pat and I 
were enjoying it and planned on 
finishing it. Linda was the only one who 
was not going to only because the print 
was too small making it difficult to read. I 
don’t have a rating to give you today but 
let me share a little about the storyline.  
A group of five women who all live on 

the same street started a book club 
back in the 60’s. There is Audrey, a tall 
attractive woman with two little boys 
and husband with a roving eye. Kate is a 
widow who has lost the love of her life 
and adopts a mixed race baby. Merit has 
an abusive husband who is a doctor 
with a huge ego and short fuse. Faith 
has a wonderful husband but she 
struggles with the pain of her past. The 
last one, Slip, is a tiny redhead, a 
woman of the 60’s who battles every 
injustice that comes along. These five 
live, grow and support each other over 
forty years. It is a good novel that 
shares the experience of friends who 
face life’s challenges through good 
times and bad. Next month we are 
reading Olive Kitterge by Olivia Strout 
and we will meet on October 9.  
 

Pick up a copy and read along with us.  
                   
Alice Peck 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LIBRARY​ ​          
Our snowbirds are already returning and the 
library is getting busier with returned books 
and donated books. This past month we 
continued to work on the Robyn Carr books 
that have been turned into television series.  
We have now organized the books that are in 
her Virgin River Series.  You will find these in 
the paperback books as you enter the library 
on the right hand side behind the glass 
doors.  They are numbered with pink spine 
stickers.  We only have nine at this time but 
as they get donated, they will be numerically 
put in order as they were written for the 
series. 

Also the series written by Sherryl Woods in 
the Chesapeake Shores are numbered for 
you,  We have 6 out of the 14 that the series 
is based on.  You can find these on the 
shelves on the left side of glass doors as you 
enter the library.  These have flesh colored 
stickers on the spines of the books.  As we 
get more donated, those will be numbered 
for your reading pleasure. 

Thanks again for all your donations this past 
month. Happy Reading and welcome home. 

Linda Merrill 

 



 

CARING 4 CAREGIVERS  
Come join us on October 9, at 10:00 
If you need any help and questions do 
not hesitate to reach out to one of us. 
Remember you are not alone. 
Any questions call us: 
Ruthie Chuqui-Conder 772-475-4638 
Mary Lou Meenan 815-546-8236 
************************************************** 

Raffle Basket Requests for our  
November Annual Bazaar 

It is never too early to start making 
baskets for our November Bazaar 
Drawings. As of now, we have a few 
items for Chair Yoga, Kitchen.  We wish 
to create many more but need your help: 
- Dog Lovers -Cat Lovers -Wine -Liquor 
-Bathroom -Beach -Bingo -Quilting & 
Craft -Survival Kit  -Games ……etc 
If you would like to create one of these 
suggested baskets, one of your own or 
simply donate/ $ or purchase items to be 
included into one of these baskets, 
please let our Committee know.  As 
always, we appreciate your generosity 
and sharing your talents with our 
community. 
If you are interested to help. Please call 
Fawn Persuitti 971-2053 or Ruthie 
Chuqui-Conder 475-4638 with any 
questions. 
******************************************* 

 

COMPUTER HELP! 
If you’ve ever felt like throwing your 
phone, iPad or computer across the 
room in frustration, help is on the way! 
On Friday October 17 three ‘techies’ are 
coming from Lakewood Park Library to 
Golden Ponds to help solve some of our 
problems and answer any questions that 
we may have. I encourage you to make a 
short list of some of your issues and 
sign up on the sheet in either the North 
or South clubhouse. Make sure you 
bring your device and your passwords to 
access any sites or programs you have 
questions about and come to the South 
Clubhouse between 2:30-4:30. You will 
be taken on a first come - first served 
basis. The team came a few years ago 
but at that time we didn’t have internet 
access in the clubhouse, therefore there 
were things they weren’t able to help us 
with. Since that time Mr Barding has 
made it available which gives us many 
more opportunities.  
 
Don’t miss the chance at some free 
advice. 

Alice Peck 
******************************************* 

Update on Golden Pond Shirts 
I will not be ordering any more shirts or hats. 
Linda Dusanek, in our park, has our Golden 
Ponds logo and will be glad to sew it on 
most items or shirts. 
Contact her Mondays-Saturdays from 
9:00AM to 2:00PM. See the ATP ads section 
for her information. 

Thank you,   Barbara Chenette 



 

 
LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS 

I am looking for eight volunteers to 
assist in sorting through the items and 
totes that are behind the curtains to the 
left of the stage in the South Clubhouse. 
It would be great if we could get this 
done in time for items to be donated to 
the bazaar. We did this several years ago 
and it made it much easier to locate 
decorations for an event that we might 
be hosting. 
The date that has been selected is 
Tuesday, October 14 from 9:00-1:00. The 
time may be extended either longer that 
day or perhaps for a couple of hours on 
Wednesday, if needed. 
If you are willing to help, please call me 
at 407-346-0993 or you can send me a 
message at that same number. Thanks to 
anyone who volunteers their time. 
 
Alice Peck 
Director of Activities 
******************************************* 
 
 
 
 

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT AGAINST CRIME 
ST LUCIE COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE 
IS PROUD TO ONCE AGAIN 
PARTICIPATE IN NATIONAL NIGHT OUT 
AGAINST CRIME ON TUESDAY 
OCTOBER 7, 2025 
This annual community building event 
will be held between 1:00 to 3:00 pm 
following the same format as in previous 
years. All residents are invited to this 
event luncheon at no charge. Members 
of the Sheriff’s Office Command Staff, 
along with Deputies, will be visiting . 
Doors will open at 12:30. 
There will be a sign in sheet in both 
clubhouses to help us plan for the food.  
THE LAST DAY TO SIGN IN WILL BE 
OCTOBER 3RD. 
If you have any questions or like to help, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Ruthie Chuqui-Conder 
******************************************* 

 

 
 



 

 

 GOLDEN POND’S MOTTO 
“DRINK UP SAFELY AND 

RESPONSIBLY” 
We would like to Welcome All New 
Residents and returning neighbors! 
Here at Golden Pond’s, we have an 
aluminum recycling program, any 
aluminum doors, windows, gutters, in 
addition to ALL ALUMINUM CANS!! We 
need all your aluminum cans, SO, 
“DRINK UP SAFELY & RESPONSIBLY” & 
“SAVE THOSE CANS”. Just bag them 
and hang them on your mailbox hook, 
every SUNDAY, and someone will pick 
them up and take them to the recycling 
bin; Or if you wish, you can drop them 
off yourself at the recycling bin at the 
end of the dirt road at the north end of 
Stonybrook Dr. near the storage sheds. 
EVERY CAN COUNTS, NO MATTER 
EVEN IF IT IS JUST “ONE CAN”, AND NO 
ONE JUDGES, WE JUST WANT YOUR 
CANS, AND ANY OTHER ALUMINUM 
YOU ARE GETTING RID OF. 
If you have any questions, please feel 
free to call me: Lenny Meenan 
772-332-8621 
PS: I would like to thank Tony DeJuliis 
for all the aluminum he put by the sheds 
for me to take into the recycler. Thank 
You Tony! Every item, pound and can, 
COUNTS!! 
 
 
 
 

 
GOLDEN POND’S  

       ANNUAL COOKIE EXCHANGE 
Hello All Ponders, 
We are planning our annual cookie 
exchange for 2025. I’m asking you to 
please mark your calendar now, for 
MONDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2025. The 
month of December will soon be upon us 
and it is one of the busiest months for 
activities here at Golden Ponds. The 
cookie exchange is a fun afternoon of 
friendship, games, prizes, punch and 
homemade Cookies. You will be asked to 
make 3 dz.  

HOMEMADE COOKIES 
“ALL THE SAME KIND” 

Watch for more details in the November 
and December ATP’s. There will be a 
SIGN-UP on the board in the North 
Clubhouse by mid November. Please put 
your name & phone number, number of 
attendees (ex: you and your husband) 
would be 2 and how many dozen cookies 
you will be planning on baking and 
bringing: 3 or 6 dozen! 
Please sign up EARLY as the sign up 
sheet will come down on Monday, 
Dec.1st .  
Any questions, please give me a call 
Marylou Meenan 815-546-8235 
Thank you for your time and my great 
Cookie Exchange Team and I are looking 
forward to seeing you at the Cookie 
Exchange on Mon. December 8 th . 
 
 



 

100th BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION 
FOR FLORENCE BARR 

Friends and Family of Florence are 
invited to the South Clubhouse on 
OCTOBER 24 from 4:30-6:30 to celebrate 
her very special birthday of 100 years. 
Please come and join us as we honor 
her. 

 
********************************************** 

Crafty Corner  
November 17, 2025 we will begin our 
Craft Classes.  This is located in the craft 
room in the North Clubhouse starting at 
1:00.  We will be having Stacey back on 
Monday the 17th.  Stacey has done 
several classes with us including the 
Welcome Sign, Easter Hanging and 
Lucky Irish Sign.  We plan on doing a 
Christmas Tree.  More information will be 
available when we get closer to the date.   
 
We also are looking for people to host a 
class. Please contact:  
Nancy Mitchell Leiterman 315-651-5799 
or  
Donna Ashton 607-371-2039 

 

GP Artisans and Crafters 
Just a reminder that our Artisan/Craft fair 
will take place on Jan 17, 2026 from 1pm. 
to 4pm. You love creating and now you 
will have the opportunity to promote and 
sell what you love doing. Remember, 
only items created by the GP artisan will 
be allowed. Cost is $10 per table….cash 
or check. Checks should be made out to 
Golden Ponds HOA. If you have not 
signed up yet, please send me an email 
(rmay12182@gmail.com) with your name, 
phone number, item that you will be 
selling with a picture of your items. If 
you have any questions, you can contact 
me via phone or text at 518 369-3037. 
 
Keep on creating!!! 

Rosemary May 
************************************************** 

 
OCTOBER POTLUCK SUPPER 

Saturday the 17th at 5:00 South 
Clubhouse. As we always do, let’s mix 
up a tasty main course, salad or dessert 
- whatever you would like and bring it to 
the clubhouse to share with old and new 
friends. The HOA will provide paper 
goods, tableware and ice. Since it’s 
almost fall we could get into some of the 
flavors of the season. 

Think fall y’all! 
 Alice Peck 



 

🍨ICE CREAM SOCIAL🍨 
October may (or may not) be our last month 
of the ice cream socials. That will depend on 
how busy the calendar is and if you let me 
know if you would like them to continue. This 
month we will get the scoops and bowls out 
and do it again on Saturday, October 11th at 
2:00. The charge at the door will still be an 
excellent deal of $5.00. We guarantee you at 
least four choices of ice cream and more 
than a dozen toppings. Bring your friends 
and join us before it’s too cold to enjoy ice 
cream. 
**************************************************

Spooktacklar Dance 

Let’s put on a fun costume and celebrate 
the haunting season by dancing with 
music provided by our very own, Frank 
Genevick! I’m not sure if we are ending 
the summer season or getting a head 
start on the fall season. The dance will 
be held on Friday, October 31 from 7-10 
in the South Clubhouse. Please, plan on 
bringing your beverage of choice and 
maybe some snacks to share. We will 
have ice and cups if you need them. The 
tickets will be sold Monday 10/20 - 
Wednesday 10/22 from 9-10:30 in the 
North Clubhouse with a cost of $6.00 per 
ticket. We will be selling tickets for a 
Share the Wealth drawing. So, put on 
your thinking cap and come up with an 
idea for a great costume! 

 

 

 

The 10:00 am water exercise class with 
weights will be held throughout the 
season, weather permitting!! 
************************************************** 
PLEASE CHECK THE GP WEBSITE OR 

FACEBOOK FOR OTHER ADDITIONAL 

ACTIVITIES!   

Oct 25, 2025 

and…POT LUCK LUNCH! 
 

Pot luck lunch and a corn hole 
tournament! South Clubhouse 
1:00-3:30. Come on out and bring a 
dish to pass. If not participating, you 
are welcome to stay and cheer us on! 
We ask that you sign up for the corn 
hole. Prizes will be available. 
 
Barb and Moe Chenette. 772-359-6968 
Paul Rodrigue 207-213-9241 
Donna Ashton 607-371-2039 
 
 



 

 

🎂October Birthdays 🎂           
1 Janet Lemieux, Frank Forney Jr., Ellana 
Cook 
4 Sean Grealy, Bob Hornic, Chris Volz, 
Sandy Amadon 
5 Daria McIntosh, Peggy Walsh 
6 Elaine Hartman 
7 Mike Richardson, Jennifer Yowonske 
8 Betsy Cutsinger 
10 Vinnie Crowley, Karen Kuhn 
11 Kim Michael Greer, Barbara McNutt 
12 Sam Eleuteri 
13 Julitta Manobianco 
14 Philip Cordello, Ed Hamilton, Peter 
Harris, Carlos Nanni, Russ Watson 
15 David Ilomaki 
16 Beverly George, Robert Durocher, 
June Poole 
19 Mary Davidson, Cheryl Rudd 
20 Dolores McMahon 
21 Anona Peltry 
22 Moe Chenette, Bonnie Hutchinson 
23 Theresa Amanna, Joan Markis 
24 Linda Dusanek 
25 Warren Greth, Linda Bonhamer, 
Karen Plante 
27 Gorden Cavanagh, Bob Dusanek, 
Katherine Nasser 
29 Robert Scarcella, Cindi Webster 
30 Maureen Wood 
31 Glenn Tureski, Philip Corso 
************************************************** 
 

💍October Anniversaries💍 
Ed & Dee McCurry........................10/2/82 
Dick & Judy Huffington...............10/6/73 
Gene & Cheryl Rudd....................10/7/06 
Robert & Rosemary Durocher.....10/8/88 
Lynn & Cliff Grayley.....................10/8/83 
Tom & Ann Foley..........................10/11/86 
Bob & Katherine Nasser..............10/14/95 
Jody & Alyessa Modine...............10/16/10 
James & Linda Groves.............. 10/17/86 
Robert & Tonya Partin Sanchez.10/17/24 
Scott & Kelly Peck……………….10/25/86 
Steve & Sue Dahlstrom...............10/28/78 
Peter & Rosemary May................10/28/67 
Buford & Wanda Turley...............10/30/65 

 

************************************************* 
Sometimes we do not know the real 
struggles that service to our country can 
bring to those that serve and to the families 
that endure.  But sometimes we can reflect 
on our own love and patriotism through 
cherished memories.  It warms my heart to 
let you know that: 

The flag flying at the clubhouse has 
been given by the Hanes family. This flag 
was flown over the United States Capital in 
memory of Robert Hanes for his birthday 
September 28. 
Wow! Even though this isn’t an official 
Federal Holiday month,...to me,... everyday is 
a reminder to love and cherish our freedom 
and give thanks to those that have served 
and to those that still do! On behalf of the GP 
Community, Thank you, Mr. Robert Hanes 
and to the Hanes family for this wonderful 
gesture of love, memory and patriotism! 

Deb Beliveau 



 

🌞Sunshine Committee🌞 

Hello everyone, it's nice to be back in the 
park after my first stint at being a snow 
bird! Many thanks to Kathy 
Flangan-Olson for taking over for me 
while I was gone; she did a great job! I 
am breaking this list up into two groups, 
as I missed some in the last report, 
which were from the beginning of the 
summer. 
 
Cards Sent in June: 

Thinking of You Cards 
Bill Camp, 1688 Walden Pond Drive 
Paul McNutt, 1784 Bar Harbor Drive 
Barbara McNutt, 1784 Bar Harbor Drive 
(sent to: Saint Lucie Rehab and 
Healthcare, 7300 Oleander Ave., Port St. 
Lucie, FL 34952 
Patti Timm, 1743 Walden Pond Drive 
 

Sympathy Card 
🌹Anita Soldano and Family, 10101 
Greatwoods Pond Drive, on the passing 
of her son Carmine. 
 
Cards sent over last month: 

Get Well Card 
Gloria Desrocher, 1684 Christmas Cove  

Thinking of You Card 
Margot Lazarony (previous resident), 
sent to: 5385 Mariesa Ave., West Palm 
Beach, FL 33147 

Sympathy Cards 
🌹Shane Cooper, on the passing of 
Kenny Cooper, sent to: 440 King Rd., 
Schuylerville, NY 12871 
🌹Robert Francis, on the loss of his 
daughter, 1900 Walden Pond Drive 
🌹Patti and Wes Zoyac, on the loss of 
brother-in-law, 1852 Walden Pond Drive 
************************************************** 
 

Our condolences to all who have lost 
loved ones over the summer. We also 
hope those who were under the weather 
are now feeling much better! 

Sunshine Committee, 
Sharon VanDell  

with Kathy Flanagan Olson 
************************************************** 
Health Fair Information is located in 
the ATP flyer! Remember: October is 
health awareness month for many 
conditions: 
 

 
From the Office of Women’s Health: 
National Breast Cancer Awareness! 
Finding breast cancer early is key to 
successful treatment. That’s why 
every October, we come together to 
raise awareness about the disease 
and to encourage people to get 
tested.  
From Wikipedia: 

National Physical Therapy Month: 
Highlights the role of physical 
therapy in health and 
rehabilitation.  

 
 

https://www.cancer.gov/types/breast
https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=09539c115fbcc625&cs=0&q=National+Physical+Therapy+Month&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiq0KzT9vSPAxV2SjABHWkGNCEQxccNegQIVRAB&mstk=AUtExfD4OZqtjEaK-tn9mR-QoxA1wZmQiVD4nvYW6cs72o4lrbhnH9Dj7WhjkJuDevbUkH2ASeEwpZx9-ZfwKL1prSCSGJld2N_LmHkvbaASmBOEmbFx5Y0YtgG8uLFJoPixH2K9lp0K5UVBOiTTEkKLcU_hUzTy0P44ju7PDbOlO7oIXoE5bJrZjcDN_H2t_236ZUdC&csui=3


 

SCHEDULED EVENTS FOR 25/26 SEASON 
 

National Lunch Out. October 10. Ruthie Chuqui-Condor 
 
Health Fair. October 22. Ruthie Chuqui-Condor 
 
Bazaar. November 6-8. Bazaar Team 
 
Veterans Day November 11. Pat Lake 
 
Thanksgiving Dinner. November 27. Kim Krause 
 
Drive Thru setup. November 28- December 11. Drive Thru committee  
  
Trim-a-Tree. December 6. Kim Krause 
 
Lessons and Carols. December 7. Laurie Dillon 
 
Christmas Cookie Exchange December 8. Marylou Meehan 
 
Drive Thru. December 13. Drive thru committee 
 
Welcome Back Dance. December 20. Hosts needed 
 
Gift Exchange. December ? Hosts needed 
 
Christmas Day Potluck. December 25. Sue and Ray Ruckdeschel 
 
New Year’s Dance. December 31. Brenda & Gord Cavanaugh, Donna Ashton & 
Paul Rodrigue 
 
Artisans & Craft Show. January 17. Rosemary May 
 
Boho Cowboy Dance. January 23. Hosts needed 
 
Valentine Dance. February 14. Gene and Dave Geiger 
 
Boho Cowboy Dance. February 27. Hosts needed 
 
St. Patrick’s Party. March 13. Carol Shaw/VikkiBenedict 
 
William Florian Concert. March 15. Janine and Gary Lange 
 
Til We Meet Again March 21. Sue and Mike DeJuliis 

 
 



 

 
OCTOBER ACTIVITY LIST 

Wednesday, October 1st 
HOA Board Meeting 6:00 

 
Saturday, October 4th 
Coffee Plus 9:00-10:00 

 
Tuesday, October 7th 

National Night Out Luncheon 1:00-2:30 
 

Wednesday, October 8th 
Bazaar Store Open 9:00-11:00 

 
Thursday, October 9th 

Caregivers Support Group 10:00-11:00 
Book Club 1:00-2:00 

 
Saturday, October 11th 

Ice Cream Social 2:00-3:00 
 

Wednesday, October 15th 
HOA General Meeting 7:00-8:00 

 
Friday, October 17th 

Computer Help - SLC Library 2:30-4:30 
 

Saturday, October 18th 
Potluck Supper 5:00-6:00 

 
Monday October 20th - Wednesday October 22nd 

Ticket Sales for Spooktacular Dance 9-10:30 
Wednesday, October 22nd 

Bazaar Store Open 9:00-11:00 
 

Friday, October 24 
100 Birthday Party for Florence Barr 4:30-6:30 

 
Saturday, October 25 

Potluck Lunch and Cornhole 1:00-3:30 
 

Friday, October 31 
Spooktacular Dance 7:00-10:00 

 



 

The Veterans Corner 
UPDATE: Unfortunately there is a delay in the opening. 
VA Healthcare New Multi-Specialty Clinic in Vero Beach 
Aug 27, 2025 
VA’s new multi-specialty clinic in Vero Beach, located at the Indian River VA Clinic (777 37th 
Street), is undergoing construction and will open in phases, with initial services expected in March 
2026 and full activation anticipated by May 2026. This 20,000-square-foot facility will offer 
specialty services like audiology, cardiology, dermatology, dental, and physical therapy, while 
primary care services will remain at the existing 17th Street location. 
I will try to keep everyone updated on the progress as I learn about it. 

For Veterans Day 2025, many restaurants are expected to offer free meals or special 
discounts to active-duty military members and veterans, with a military ID or proof of service 
required. Here is a small list of Restaurant Freebies and Deals to Look For, there are many 
more, check your local listings for other ones. 

Applebees: Free meals from a select menu are often offered to veterans and active-duty military. 
Bob Evans: A special free menu for veterans is a common offering. 
Chick-fil-A: Participating locations sometimes offer a free chicken sandwich to active-duty personnel 
and veterans with valid ID. 
Chilis: A free meal from a select menu is a frequent Veterans Day special for military members. 
Dennys: A free breakfast offer is a possibility. 
Golden Corral: A free thank-you meal is often provided for veterans. 
IHOP: Free pancake combos are a recurring Veterans Day deal. 
Olive Garden: Veterans and active-duty military typically receive a free entrée from a special menu. 
Panera Bread: Free breakfast items and coffee are sometimes available at participating locations. 
Texas Roadhouse: A complimentary lunch is a tradition at many locations. 
***This is based off the internet, so please double check to make sure its still active.*** 
 
Flag Retirement Box Program 
 
Saint Lucie Flag Retirement Box Program—a respectful, community-driven initiative for retiring worn or 
tattered U.S. flags with dignity. The Flag Retirement Box Program offers residents a respectful way to 
retire worn American flags. Collection boxes are located at City Hall, Veterans Memorial Park, and  
MIDFLORIDA Event Center. 
 
Happy Veterans Day and Thank you all for your service. 

Tim Klock, US Army Veteran 

 



 

Editor’s Message: 
Welcome Back! What a great summer it has been! But now it is goodbye to 

Summer and hello Fall! It is beautiful here in Golden Ponds - the grass is so green and 
the ponds are full of water and wildlife!  The birds are loving this fall season as I can’t 
help but hear the morning doves sing!  I did notice some changes: more new concrete 
and much improved general lawncare!  But it still is very quiet and peaceful.  Folks are 
returning slowly and traffic is getting busier.  Please watch out for the “new” stop light at 
the W Angle and Johnston Rd. intersection.  Please be patient for it to change - we 
generally should not be in any hurry.   

Please let me know if you see any errors or omissions in the newsletter and I will 
make every effort to correct it.  Also, please contact an HOA board member or your local 
ATP carrier to help you obtain a copy of the ATP if you have not received one.  I am 
unable to give out any phone numbers or addresses, so please check your GP phone 
book or ask a neighbor for contact information, if needed.   

Also, I do ask that if anyone would like to have anything published, that you 
submit the information to me in an editable format by the 20th of each month so there is 
adequate time for handling.  I use Google Docs for this newsletter and that would be the 
preferred program, but I can work with almost any.  Please note that items for submission 
are subject to final approval for content.  Some clip art, text boxes, photos and inserts 
may be edited for printing and are only printed in black and white.  Please visit our GP 
website (address is on the first page) to see our ATP in all its beautiful color! 

I can be reached anytime at debbeliveau@gmail.com. All submissions must be in writing 
to me by email. If you need to, please contact an HOA Officer and they can assist you 
with getting in touch with me.  My number is in our phone directory.  Please leave me a 
message and I will return your call as soon as I can.  Thank you.   
 
Sincerely, Deb Beliveau: Editor/Publisher 
 
 

 
 

Fall in Florida 
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	For Veterans Day 2025, many restaurants are expected to offer free meals or special discounts to active-duty military members and veterans, with a military ID or proof of service required. Here is a small list of Restaurant Freebies and Deals to Look For, there are many more, check your local listings for other ones. 

